WOODVALE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION Inc.  A0053464H
 Minutes of the meeting held online via Zoom on Thursday 26th August 2021 at 7:30pm.  
The Woodvale Progress Association Inc. gratefully accepts the invitation of the Woodvale Hall Committee for the use of the Woodvale Community Hall for the purposes of conducting regular quarterly, and special community meetings, as required for the benefit of Woodvale.
Present: Kerry Errington (Chair), Brendan Bartlett, Andrew Prentis, Gary Davis, Carol Davis, Ken Stent, Darren Schultz, Stephen Kirkpatrick, Lynda Newton, Jenn White  Glenys  Hall, Malcolm Hall.
Apologies:  Glenn Woodhatch,  Marlene Quay, Helen Hickson, Jim Hickson, Vanessa Richardson
The meeting was opened by Kerry Errington at 7:38 pm.  
Apologies were accepted: Moved: Gary Davis Second:  Andrew Prentis   Carried
Acknowledgement of Country
We acknowledge that we are on Dja Dja Wurrung Country of which the members and Elders and their ancestor are the Traditional Owners of this land and have been custodians for many centuries where they continue to perform age old ceremonies of celebration, initiation and renewal. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, via email and have been published on the Woodvale Community web site. 

Business arising from minutes of previous meeting
Discussion about community plan changes. Will call for further submissions and discuss at greater length in the next meeting. 

Letters sent to Mayor and ward councillors – Lynda has done this.
Moved: Carol Davis Second:  Andrew Prentis,   that the minutes are accepted.   Carried 
Correspondence
Inwards:
· Minutes from last stakeholder reference group meeting with ERR regarding Woodvale Ponds.
Outwards:
· Letters to the mayor and councilors were send by Lynda, included with invitations to the book launch (which didn't proceed)

· Invitations to the book launch were sent to the Mayor, Whipstick Ward councillors, Jacinta Allan, and  Dja Dja Wurrung corporation.

· Invitations to the launch were also posted to 92 families who are in the book by Ken and Gary.

Moved:   Lynda newton  Second:  Gary Davis,  that correspondence be accepted  Carried
Reports 
Treasurers report - Andrew Prentis  Balance sheet will be emailed to everyone with the minutes.  As of July 31st, account balanace $4510.29,  petty cash. $162.20. Received invoice for our insurance for the year, paid this week, for $417.00. Andrew is applying for a CoGB grant to have this reimbursed as per previous years.  

Ken Stent will be reimbursed for 92 stamps and envelopes, total $109.40.
Moved Andrew Prentis.  Seconded: Lynda Newton, that the treasurers report is accepted.  Carried.
Hall Committee – Gary Davis.   The hall was robbed some months ago. DELWP provided $1000 to have damage fixed. The hall committee is pushing for more security to be added.  Due to COVID there have been limited bookings.  Only had one recent booking.  Hall now closed due to the current lockdown with signage added.  Other than that, all set up with QR codes etc.  Unfortunately the Trash and Treasure / Bush Market won't be able to be held this year due to COVID restrictions.
Recreation Reserve – Kerry Errington.   There have been some difficulties with progression of the pavilion construction. She can let us know that the successful tender was a local company. The toilets and shed now out of use and mobile toilets have been placed at the reserve. All items have been removed from shed ready for demolition. DELWP have requrested a bushfire management plan, they need this consent before it can start. still in consultation at the moment.  Building meant to be built by 30th June this year so this has been pushed well out.
Fire Brigade – Darren Schultz .  They havent had a lot of turnouts which is good. Pleased to say they've finally got their new toilet. Took a while but completed now. Dealing with COVID is difficult but they are getting by. Would always like more members but recruiting is difficult.  2 new members are doing their course at the moment, a bit difficult with COVID and dealing with new CFA systems but getting there.
Evaporation Ponds and Groundwater Reference Group – Brendan Bartlett, Mal and Glenys Hall, Gary Davis.    Brendan, Gary and Glenys gave an overview of the last meeting online with Earth Resources staff, 25/6/21. Jacinta Allan and representatives from Minister Syme's office were appologies for the meeting.  As the ponds site has been transferred within the department from an active mine site to one closed and undergoing rehabilitation, there was a transfer in the meeting of department official from Paul Rutzou (who manages active mine sites in the region and we have been dealing with for some years), to Tony Robinson who is managing sites under rehabilitation.  All agreed this is a good progression.
As of the last meeting they have advertised for two local positions to manage the local mine sites under rehabilitation (in particular Woodvale and Kangaroo Flat), a project manager and project officer.  They have also engaged Peter Ponozzo as a maintenance coordinator in the interim who used to work for Unity and then GBM as he has a lot of practical knowledge of the sites.  We all agreed this was a good move.
The department are engaging an environmental auditor and scoping for other design consultants regarding the civil works required.  Another meeting is next Wednesday and we are to be presented with the departments testing results. Brendan will contact and request info (data and some sort of summary) that we could hopefully review prior to the meeting.
Glenys noted that we will query dust suppression and that this is planned leading into the upcoming summer.

Lynda asked us to query who currently owns the land on title, will it be sold after rehabilitation and what their proposal is.
Clay target club -  Glenn Woodhatch.   Nil report, Glenn  is an apology.
Website – Gary Davis.  Being kept updated regarding events and COVID information. Gary will email around the current stats.
History book  - Ken Stent..  We had a subcommittee of the WPA and an invitation was produced. Had a contribution from Brendan and Lynda. Gary and Ken posted out 92 invitations to families in the book. Lynda printed off 100 copies to distribute, but before could do so the COVID situation ended things. There was to be an interview with the Bendigo Weekly.  Gary put photos on a memory stick and Brendan was putting together a image slideshow. Brendan also printed three historic A1 title maps. Ken  was prepared to interview 6 Woodvale identities, but the COVID situation prevented this. The library produced a booklet that we were going to be part of. Unfortunately all canceled. We'll probably have to wait until next year.  It's impossible to plan ahead at this stage. Kerry acknowledges the work the subcommittee put in, as well as the library, and hopefully all the work will not be lost.  All agreed.
Kerry mentioned vintage steam trains come through every August but canceled this year. Wonder if we could get permission to have a small stall at the station when this is done next. Stephen agrees, Great idea. Lynda: agrees, to plan anything this year is impossible unfortunately.  The launch was already canceled twice so to do it again and have canceled again would be very difficult.  Could look at Bendigo Writers Festival if that happens next year. To uncertain at this stage though.  Kerry: Maybe we could do a Christmas bundle, including CFA book. Brendan: This can easily be set up again on the Etsy account.

Andrew had queried the financial records on book sales provided by Etsy, that in the overall balance of fees etc we seemed to be shortchanged around $40 in our account. Makes balancing the books difficult.

Brendan stated he has follows this up with Etsy 3 times, each time they say they are looking into it but we never hear anything back. Difficult dealing with a large coorporation.  All agreed we'd let that slide at the moment.
Moved:   Gary Davis   Second:  Stephen Kirkpatrick,   that reports be accepted . Carried
General Business
Ken Stent. At the last meeting we didn't examine what the WPA could do as activities. No good now with COVID lockdown, but we need to be thinking about something the progress could have at the Hall or something.  Gary suggested perhaps a Christmas function?  Ken, perhaps if the lockdown is lifted by then.  Kerry: potentially getting CoGB movie screen to have at rec reserve for the launch of the new pavilion.    Carol suggested it would be great to have some kind of event where all new families in Woodvale would be invited.   All agree, aim for a Christmas function at this stage.  Something simple and quick to organise if / when the lockdown is lifted, we will know more by our November meeting. 

Kerry, maybe CFA could be involved with Santa or something? Carol, loves the Hall but the rec reserve would be the thing where most residents would be familiar with. As a community we need to make new families feel welcome and invite them to be involved.  Brendan added that use of the recreation reserve would depend on construction timing, no good if it's a construction site.  Lynda mentioned some other options would be Notleys or Shadbolts reserves in the Whipstick.  Lots of good ideas, we'll discuss further and finalise in the next meeting.  Can print some simple invitations and distribute them pretty quickly.

Brendan Bartlett. Vanessa Richardson emailed through a few things to raise which Brendan read out and items were discussed. She has been pushing with VicRoads about adding bike lanes along Raywood Road. She also lobbied council to upgrade and repair the Woodvale East Track near Booth Road which was done earlier in the year.  All agreed that this is good.  Vanessa has requested that WPA add a notice to the website and notice board that in the National Park it is only legal to ride motorbikes on car roads.  We discussed that this is an issue but as discussed and agreed at the last meeting we can put information like this up provided by authorities or linking to other official websites but need to be careful of legal aspects of what WPA is stating and would err on the side of not getting involved in legal issues.  Brendan will reply to Vanessa and see if we can find some legal notices or websites we can provide / link to.  Discussion continued about these issues more generally.

Lynda Newton. Found two guys digging in the national park which she doesn't think was legal but they said they had a permit.  Note sure of the legalities.  This brought to her attention that where does the national park come into our community plan? Discussion continued, and will discuss further in the next meeting regarding community plan.  Brendan suggested we may be able to lobby for things like better signage or replacement of signage that is very old and poor. Will carry this over to the next meeting.

Kerry Errington. Everyone should try and bring / invite a new member along to the next meeting. 

Meeting closed 8:40pm   

Next meeting 25th November 2021. 7:30pm at Woodvale Hall.  Bring a plate of food for supper.
WOODVALE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION Inc.  A0053464H
 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 26th August 2021 
The Woodvale Progress Association Inc. gratefully accepts the invitation of the Woodvale Hall Committee for the use of the Woodvale Community Hall for the purposes of conducting regular quarterly, and special community meetings, as required for the benefit of Woodvale.
Present: Kerry Errington (Chair), Brendan Bartlett, Andrew Prentis, Gary Davis, Carol Davis, Ken Stent, Darren Schultz, Stephen Kirkpatrick, Lynda Newton, Jenn White  Glenys  Hall, Malcolm Hall.
Apologies:  Glenn Woodhatch,  Marlene Quay, Helen Hickson, Jim Hickson, Vanessa Richardson
The Meeting was opened by Kerry Errington at 8:45 pm. Copies of previous AGM minutes were circulated by email.

Minutes of the previous meeting accepted Moved:  Andrew Prentis  Second:  Jenn White  Carried
Financial Report:

The Financial Report was presented for the meeting by the treasurer. At June 30 Cheque account balance $4415.69, cash $162.20. Annual member payments are due at the annual subscription rate of $10. Discussion held about whether this should be increased. Agreed to keep it at $10. In the previous year Andrew sent out invoices to everyone for payment electronically. All agreed for the Treasurer to do this again.

Moved:  Andrew Prentis     Second:   Lynda Newton  Carried
Appointment of Officers 2021/22:

Kerry Errington thanked the previous office bearers for their service and declared that all positions were vacant.
President
Kerry Errington was nominated for the position of President.  No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported her unanimously to the position of President. 
Nominated by:     Brendan Bartlett   Supported by:      Stephen Kirkpatrick    Carried

Vice President
Gary Davis was nominated for the position of Vice President.  No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Vice President.

Nominated by:  Kerry Errington   Supported by:   Brendan Bartlett    Carried
Secretary
Brendan Bartlett was nominated for the position of Treasurer. No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Secretary.

Nominated by:  Glenys Hall     Supported by:  Gary Davis
Carried
Treasurer
Andrew Prentis was nominated for the position of Treasurer. No further nominations were received, the nomination was accepted, and a vote was called which supported him unanimously to the position of Treasurer.

Nominated by: Brendan Bartlett    Supported by:  Gary Davis

Carried
 General/Other AGM matters

· Kerry Errington thanked all previous committee members and welcomed the new committee.

· Membership fee now due $10 per person

· Lynda suggested we could consider with the membership fees invoices an option for people to give an extra one-off donation. All agreed this is a good idea.

Moved:   Brendan Bartlett         Seconded:  Ken Stent       Carried
There being no further AGM business, the Annual General Meeting closed at 9:00 pm.

The next AGM will be held on Thursday 25th August 2022.
